Minutes OF LYTCHETT MATRAVERS

PARISH COUNCIL MEETING

Held on Monday February 18th 2013 at 7:30 in the Village School 
PRESENT were Cllrs: R. Miller (Chairman), A Bush, J Dyball, K Norris, J Taylor, L Wilson
I Maitland, C Wood and Mrs K Bradbury (Acting Parish Clerk) 
2 members of the public were also in attendance. 
1. REceipt of apologies for absence – Cllrs: M Colvey, C McKenzie, County Councillor F Drane and District Councillor P Webb and Mr T. Watton (Parish Clerk).
2. PUBLIC  PARTICIPATION SESSION (Standing Orders Suspended)

It was reported that the road repairs in Lytchett Matravers have been completed but are of very poor quality. In Castle Farm Road and Wimborne Road the edges of repaired pot-holes have not been properly sealed and are beginning to pull away. It was considered that that if residents contact DCC as well as the Parish Council it will have a greater impact.

3. CHAIRMAN’S ANNOUNCEMENTS. ON 6TH March 2013 the Chairman will be attending the Purbeck District Council’s annual Volunteer Awards ceremony where local resident Mr Peter Ashton will receive an award. 
     THE MINUTES of the Council meeting on 21st January 2013 were approved and signed by the Chairman.  
7.      MATTERS ARISING & UPDATE ON ACTION POINTS.
a.
19th November 2012, minute 11.1.1 – Cllrs Miller and Maitland to seek these quotations for fencing the whole of the Rocket Park area – specification for these to match the specification given to the initial prospective supplier. Cllrs Miller & Maitland advised that they had not yet been able to obtain any further quotations
b.
19th November 2012, minute 11.2 – Cllr Colvey to obtain further independent quotations for the MUGA path lighting. Cllr Colvey being on holiday this item was CARRIED OVER.
c.
21st January 2013, minute 14 – Request to PDC for a new dog bin in Lytchett Matravers. The Parish Clerk and Cllr Colvey being on holiday this item was CARRIED OVER.
d.
21st January 2013, minute 15 – Deans Drove Road Safety Issue, letters to DCC and Annette Brooke. The Parish Clerk being on holiday this item was CARRIED OVER.
8.  REPORT FROM DISTRICT COUNCILLORS. There were none.
9.  REPORT FROM COUNTY COUNCILLOR.

County Cllr Drane was unable to attend the meeting and sent in a written report 

The X53 Bus service will continue until August when it will be reviewed again. DCC will receive £12.5million from the Government to cover the transfer of Public Health to Local Authorities. The Dorset Crime Panel agreed the appointment of Chief Constable Debbie Simpson and to increase the police budget by 1.9%. The Lytchett Minster School Arts Block that was damaged by fire has been restored and Cllr Drane attended the fitting of the new roof. There will be DCC elections on 2nd May 2013. Cllr Drane will be standing again.

10.   REPORTS FROM SUB-COMMITTEES AND WORKING GROUPS
· Scout Hut:  The meeting about the Scout Hut has been moved to 27th February 2013.
· Neighbourhood Plan:  The plan of the Parish boundaries had been sent to PDC and will be on the website for 7 weeks to allow residents to make comment or objections.
· Rocket Park:  Due to adverse weather conditions it has been too wet to get down to the bottom of the park with a vehicle. Cllr J. Taylor has carried out inspections for nails and will also look for splinters in future. He would ask Mr T. Homer to regularly inspect the area for any dog fouling.
11.  Recommendations of Committees:

(a) Finance & Policy Committee (see minutes of 11th February 2013).

Cllr Norris  reported on the following recommendations:

· It was unanimously AGREED that the Investment Policy be approved as follows – To invest only monie which is identified for long term purposes, that such monies be invested in tax and administratively efficient investments and to note that the Council’s attitude to risk is cautious.
· It was unanimously AGREED that the Bank reconciliation and Accounts for 2012/2013 to date be approved.
· It was unanimously AGREED that the Annual Review of the Risk Register be approved.
· It was unanimously AGREED that the Annual Review of Governance and Internal Controls  and Responsibilities be approved.
· It was unanimously AGREED that no change was required to Standing Orders or Financial Regulations.

· It was unanimously AGREED that the Complaints procedure be approved subject to several minor changes as discussed by the Council. Action: Cllr Wood to make the amendments and forward the revised document to the Parish Clerk to issue. 
(b) Planning Cttee – there was no meeting held on the scheduled date in February as there were no plans to consider. 
It was AGREED to receive the minutes of the above meeting.   
12. PDSA PETCHECKS 2013.  The PDSA has a mobile clinic and is offering health screening and microchip tagging. It was considered that the Parish Council has enough responsibilities without taking on pet care as well. It was agreed to publicise the service through the Lytchett Link, and on the website.
13. REPORTS ON TRAINING ACTIVITIES UNDERTAKEN IN THE PAST MONTH
· Cllr Dyball:  Reported that she attended a seminar on boundary changes. Boundaries cannot be changed before 2018 but the Council needs to make a start consulting with residents and neighbouring parishes to try and iron out some of the anomalies in the current Parish boundary.
· Cllr J. Taylor attended a planning workshop at PDC. Participants were given a chance to speak and put their case to the Planning Committee in a mock-up of a real planning committee situation.
· Cllr A. Bush and the Parish Clerk attended the DAPTC Training Day on Finance, Annual Audit, Budgets and setting the Precept.
14. REPORTS FROM REPRESENTATIVES (by exception)
	Village Fayre 
	Allotments Assn
	DAPTC 
	Footpaths 

	School Liaison
	Youth Organisations
	Sports Club
	Village Hall


The following reports were made:
Village Fayre:  Cllr I. Maitland reported that plans for the Village Fayre are in some disarray and an emergency meeting has been called to draw up plans before the end of the month.
Allotments Association:  Cllr I. Maitland reported that a new Chairman has been elected and that discussions about future policy are taking place. 
DAPTC:  Cllr R. Miller reported that the rollout of Superfast Broadband was discussed and that the venues for the next four meetings were decided.

Footpaths:

· Cllr J. Dyball reported that Karen McKay, DCC legal Department has advised that the Jubilee Walk has not been fully adopted yet. John Williamson has ordered the finger post.
· Cllr J. Dyball reported that Tony Bird is investigating the legal position regarding the handing over of the Foxhills Open Space-Deans Drove footpath on completion. Mrs Gainsford has agreed to the erection of a 2 metre high fence along the whole length and quotes for the work will be presented to the E & A Committee. Grant applications are being made to Synergy and Paths for Communities.
· Cllr E. Wilson reported that the land along the edge of the play area is very overgrown but would make a useful footpath if it was cleared.
School Liaison: Cllr A. Bush reported that the school governors have decided to keep the no car zone as it is because it appears to be working well and has improved safety. However they have decided not to open the school any earlier on grounds of cost. The Governors will be writing to DCC to request a Safety Audit of the surrounding roads to see if anything can be done to mitigate the effects, however the high rise in the number of children being driven to school makes this a very difficult task. It was noted that the school does try to encourage walking through “Walk to School” weeks.

Youth Organisations:  There was nothing to report.
Sports Club:  The Sports Club AGM will be on 11th March 2013 when it is hoped to elect at least three officers. If this can be achieved then the document transferring the sports field to Fields in Trust can be signed. 
Village Hall:  Cllr Wilson reported that in a few months time Waitrose in Wimborne will have Lytchett Matravers Village Hall as one of its beneficiaries from the Green Token scheme. This should be publicised through the Lytchett Link and website and residents encouraged to save up their tokens!!!
15. Council to approve the following payments due:- 
	Inv
	To Whom
	For What
	Net
	VAT
	Total 

	3133
	T Watton
	Clerk’s salary –  January 
	812.86
	0.00
	812.86

	3134
	T Homer 
	Handyman duties – January
	225.00
	0.00
	225.00

	3135
	Aerial Tree Services Ltd
	Fell and remove cypress trees on Rec 
	350.00
	0.00
	350.00

	3136
	Continental Landscapes 
	Grass Cutting, Southern end of Rec - Dec
	20.00
	4.00
	24.00

	3137
	Churches Fire Security Ltd
	Club Hall annual check and servicing of equipment
	53.28
	10.66
	63.94

	3138
	The Landscape Group 
	Cemetery Maintenance Feb 13
	303.49
	60.70
	364.19

	3139
	S P Mills 
	Clear footpath to Astro pitch & weedkilling. 
	175.00
	0.00
	175.00

	3140
	Arts University Bournemouth
	Fabrication of viewpoint plaque
	400.00
	80.00
	480.00

	3141
	Arts University Bournemouth
	Second cast from mould (see above) 
	100.00
	20.00
	120.00

	3144
	D&P Warr
	Hedge Trimming - Allotments
	90.00
	18.00
	108.00

	3145
	DAPTC
	Fees for Financial update
	75.00
	0.00
	75.00


These were AGREED
19. CORRESPONDENCE.

· A letter referring to a forthcoming Planning Application for a Solar Farm on land belonging to the South Lytchett Estate. This proposed scheme is located just outside the Lytchett Matravers parish boundary but will be visible from the road and neighbouring properties. The Parish Clerk is requested to arrange for a presentation on the Solar Farm to be made to the Planning Committee.
· The DAPTC Chief Executive’s Circular 02/13 advises that the Government has increased the money available to parishes making a Neighbourhood plan and that the SITA Trust has funds available for enhancing community and leisure facilities in towns and parishes located near one of their sites.
20. MATTERS OF INTEREST AND INFORMATION 
· A. Bush commented that the DAPTC seminar on Finance, Peter Lacey said that Councillors do not have a prejudicial pecuniary interest in regard to the finances of the council.
· R. Miller reported that he has responded to the DCC bus survey commenting that the service in Lytchett Matravers is inadequate.

The meeting closed at 8.45pm.
Annotated by/on ……………………………..            Signed by/on …………………………
1

